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Inside this  issue: 

“Change is inevitable, Growth is optional.” John Maxwell 

Two months of the 2022-2023 school year are in the books! The 
1st quarter ends Friday, October 28th and the second quarter be-
gins Monday, October 31st, the day of Halloween!  

As I reflect on the last two years while going into this year, much 
has changed while much the same. However, we realize that 
change will continue to affect us and it will provide opportunities 
for each of us to learn and grow. Below, you will find a chart 
outlining the FTSD enrollment since October of 2019. We are 
down a few students as compared to a year ago, yet we are still 
planning for change and growth within our community. One 
needs not to travel far within the school district to realize change 
is occurring and population growth is imminent. What will 
change? What will the growth look like? How will we adapt and 
change? What will our growth and development look like within 
the education system? Time will tell, but staying the same is not 
going to be an option.  

Have a great Fall to you all! 

Enrollment – Count Day for Annual Number Belonging (ANB) 
was Monday, October 3, 2022.   

 School districts can use either the actual Annual Number Belong-
ing (ANB) number from the current year or a three-year average 
of students when setting the general fund budget. Although our 
enrollment is down a bit from a year ago, we anticipate growth in 
these numbers over the course of the next few years  

Niche ranks the Frenchtown School District #11 in the best 
School Districts in the state of Montana! Niche is a company that 
gathers data on schools and neighborhoods and reviews to com-
pile information on school districts. This acknowledgement en-
compasses a wholesale approach. This is a community wide ac-

complishment and should be a source of pride for everyone: from 
students and staff, to parents and community members. We have 
people out in front as well as those who are behind the scenes 
working to make the district it can be from a safety and security 
standpoint to meals and cleanliness. It takes a team and a village 
to make a school district run. Congratulations Frenchtown! Now, 
lets grow and get even better! 

INTERMEDIATE SCHOOL GYMNASIUM 
 
Date: November 11, 2022 
Location: Intermediate School Gym 
Time: 10:15am – 11:00am 
****9:30am 2nd graders will perform a flag walk starting at 
9:30am from the King Ranch Golf Course**** 
 
10:15 the presentation will begin with a special guest speaker 

along with performances by the high school band and choir.  
 

11:00 – 11:30 we will be available for Veterans and families to 
enjoy coffee and pie while we visit and reflect on how fortunate 
we are to have Veterans amongst us who have served on our be-
half.  

****Veterans and families please attend if you are available. We 

look forward to spending time with you.  
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Grades K-8 we will be handing out report cards at Parent/
Teacher Conferences. If you do not receive one, then we 
will mail them to you. In Grades 9-12 we will hand out 
report cards at conferences as well; however, if you are 
unable to attend, then please check the grades on Infinite 
Campus. If you need assistance, please reach out to the 
high school office or we can mail a hard copy to you.   
 
 

 

 

 

 

NOVEMBER 2nd AND 3rd   

Please take the oppor tunity to follow up with your  
child’s teachers.  It will provide valuable insight; this will 
be good for parents and staff! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 WE ARE HIRING!: 

PARAPROFESSIONAL 

 Provide an invaluable service to our students and 
district 

 Work with students with special needs 

 Assist with student growth and development! 

 Be a positive influence in the classroom environment 

 Work in a collaborative and inclusive environment 
BENEFITS 

 Pay from $13.40/hour to $14.30/hour depending on 
experience and education level. 

 Same work schedule as the school! 

 Summers and weekends off! 

 Accruing sick and vacation benefits - PLUS - Medi-
cal/Dental/Vision is available! 

 Gain valuable experience and build a resume! 
SUBSTITUTE TEACHERS 

 Provide an invaluable service to our students and 
district 

 Instruction and supervising classes in the absence of 
the regular teacher 

 Set your own schedule! 

 Build and acquire skills that are transferable to most 
any situation 

 Variety! 
BENEFITS 

 Non Certified Substitute - $95/day; Certified Substi-
tute - $105/day 

 Check out FTSD’s educational process - K-12! 

 Assist with the growth and development of our kids 

 Make a positive impact! 
SUBSTITUTE BUS DRIVERS 

 Provide an invaluable service to our students and 
district 

 Drive a big rig, but one of the safest vehicles on the 
road! 

 (According to the National Highway Traffic Safety 
Administration, school buses are designed to be safer 
and they are more regulated than passenger vehicles 
to prevent crashes and injuries) 

 Work a flexible schedule 
BENEFITS 

 $16.75/hour with a guarantee of 2 hours per shift 

 .25 cent increase per year of service to the district 
with a cap of $18.75/hour 

 Get to know students from all ages across the district 

 Paid training! $16/hour 
The jobs listed above provide ample opportunities for 
growth and service. The positions will offer challenges and 
rewards. Please consider joining the Bronc Team! Go to 
ftsd.org and click on the EMPLOYMENT tab to fill out an 
application. Please call 626-2600 if you have questions.  

EDUCATIONAL, OCCUPATIONAL, RECREA-
TIONAL, AND VOLUNTEER OPPORTUNITES 
ABOUND AT FRENCHTOWN PUBLIC SCHOOLS! 

 

HIGHLY QUALIFIED TEACHERS 

The following information is required by schools to be 
made available to parents by the state of Montana.  We 
have to make available the qualifications of teachers in our 
district.  A “highly qualified teacher” for Montana as de-
fined by the Montana Office of Public Instruction is a 
teacher that is properly certified and endorsed in all areas 
of the teaching assignment.  A parent may request the fol-
lowing information regarding the professional qualifica-
tions of the student’s classroom teachers: 

1. Whether the teacher has met state qualifications and 
licensing criteria for the grade levels and subject areas 
in which the teacher provides instruction. (All of our 
teachers meet state qualifications or licensing crite-
ria) (We do have one teacher that does not meet 
Montana qualifications, but does meet another 
state’s standards and we are working on meeting 
the Montana state criteria) 

2. Whether the teacher is teaching under emergency or 
other provisional status through which state qualifica-
tion or licensing criteria have been waived.  

3. The baccalaureate degree major of your child’s teach-
er/s and any other graduate certification or degree 
held by the teacher, and the field of discipline of the 
certificate or degree. (If you would like this infor-
mation about any teacher your child has, please 
submit your request in writing to Les Meyer, Su-
perintendent and this information will be provid-
ed) 

4. Whether your child, if served in Title I, is being pro-
vided services by paraprofessionals and if so, their 
qualifications.  (You can request this information in 
writing from Les Meyer, Superintendent) 

OCTOBER 24TH – PIR – NO SCHOOL FOR STU-
DENTS  

STAFF WORK DAY 

The Elementary and Intermediate Schools will be using the 
24th to prep for Parent/Teacher Conferences. We will also 
be holding SIT meetings and reviewing safety procedures.  

The high school and middle school will be working on the 
following:  

 Civilian Response to Active Shooters (Missoula 
County) 

 Stop the Bleed (Missoula County) Lunch  

 HS meets auditorium/MS meets in 7th and 8th grade 

commons 

Work in rooms as time allows 

MANDT - De-escalation Strategies to prevent children 
from reaching a crisis stage will be also be provided.  

 

 

Frenchtown High 
School  
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November 2-3 Parent Teacher Conferences 3:30-7:00 
p.m. No appointment necessary 

No School November 4th 
 

Students of the Month  

Congratulations to Bailey Jarrett and Connor Michaud they 
have been selected as the October “Elk Students of the 
Month,” and will be among those included in those consid-
ered for “Elk Student of the Year” recognition at the end of 
this school year. The students are selected by their teachers 
and counselors based on academic excellence, community 
service, school involvement and leadership. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

FFA 
The freshman FFA team placed #1 out of 30 teams at the 
Ruby Valley Invitational. The Senior team placed 9 th out of 
33 teams, and Aspen Courtney was the first place freshman 
individual winner. Excellent job for our first ever competi-
tion! 

FFA is advised by Kyla 
Andres! 

 

 

 

  

 

Welding Classes  
The welding students have been finishing up oxy fuel 
welding. Students had to build 1" square cubes and oxy 
weld them together, focusing on building a symmetrical 
cube. Welding 2 was building larger cubes and built a new 
roll around weld cart. 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Marketing Classes 

The Sports Marketing and College & Career classes visited 
the Paddlehead Stadium where they learned about careers 
in the sports industry, which included marketing and me-
dia, ticketing, sports management, public relations, food 
service, and facility management. It was a great opportuni-
ty to learn first hand from professionals in their fields. The 
students had a great time and learned a lot. Some students 
even had the opportunity to practice their announcing skills 
while others got to practice between-inning entertainment 
by playing bumper ball!  
 
Advanced Biology  

The advanced biology students spent the morning looking 
at water quality along the Clark fork river. They sampled 
bugs to look at the biological river health, took water sam-
ples to analyze the chemical health and did a physical sur-
vey of the river as well. It was a wonderful opportunity for 
the students to see science in the real world!  
 
Wilderness Survival Class 
The Wilderness Survival classes have been busy learning 
about edible plants and surviving in different ecosystems.   
They recently completed a unit on Orienteering.  Bob Hen-
derson, from the U.S. Forest Service, showed the kids how 
to use a map and compass.  Students used a com-
pass/pacing strategy to complete a small orienteering 
course on the soccer field, as well as using a GPS to com-
plete a larger course on the north campus. 
Students also just completed a unit on Shelter Building.  
Students tested their skills using natural elements to build a 
shelter up in the 6-mile area.  Students will be moving on 
to fire building before the end of the quarter. 
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Naloxone Training  
On October 5th, the high school staff received Naloxone 

training by Reagan Mecham. Opioid rescue kits will be 

available in the high school office and in each of the AED 

boxes.  

 

 

 

 

Attendance - When you know your child is going to be 
absent, please call the Frenchtown High School office at 
(406) 626-2670 to report the absence and reason for the 
absence (appointment, taking the day off, sick).  The office 
has voice mail 24/7.   
 
Please remember- After the 10th absence in a class, a 
student will lose two percentage points from your se-
mester grade for each subsequent absence, unless proof 
of absence comes with a doctor’s note or legal note of 
some kind that proves the absence was unavoidable. 
 
**Sick Children – During the 2022-2023 school year 
FTSD is asking parents and students to monitor themselves 
closely and on a daily basis.  If a child is not feeling 
well/has a fever please keep them home for the safety and 
well-being of our students, staff, and community at French-
town Schools. 
   
Please make sure to check out the live stream on the new 
website to see some of the “in-class” happenings at the HS. 
Also follow us on Facebook and Twitter.  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Infinite Campus Access 
You can access your student’s grades and attendance at any 
time via the Frenchtown School District website (ftsd.org). 
The link to the Infinite Campus Parent/Student portal site is 
located on the top of the home page as well as the main 
page of the High School. Click on the link and then enter 
your I.D. and password to see a current grade report. If you 

do not have a copy of the access codes please call the high 
school office. Grades are updated at least one time per 
week. If you have a question or a concern regarding a grade 
please contact the teacher.  E-mail is the most effective 
way to communicate with our teachers as there are no 
phones in the classrooms. All e-mail addresses are avail-
able on our website. It’s important to be involved! 
 

 
 
 
On September 27th, a group of 36 seniors traveled to the 
University of MT to attend the MPSEOC College Fair.   
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Lady Bronc Golf Places 3rd at State  

Congratulations to our Lady Broncs Golf team.  They 

placed 3rd at State, and Katie Lewis was the first place 

finisher! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Gradua- tion is 

currently sched-

uled for Sunday May 28th at 1 p.m.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

High School Counseling News 
 
With the cool breeze of winter fast approaching, this year 
has been flying by. With the end of first quarter (Oct. 
28th), we have been in full swing trying to assist students 
in reaching their goals.   Some students have experienced 
tremendous success, and for some they are now getting a 
second wind.  Others still need a gust to blow them in the 
right direction.   
For parents/guardians who would like to make sure their 
student is headed in the right direction, progress can be 
monitored by accessing the Infinite Campus Parent Portal 
on the Frenchtown District website (www.ftsd.org).  If you 
have concerns regarding grades, you can contact the teach-
ers directly (email is the best option for teacher communi-
cation).  The counselors are also available to meet with 
students about academic needs.  
Testing Information 
 
In April, Frenchtown High School will offer the ACT (a 
standardized test that most colleges/universities require 
prior to admissions) to all juniors. This test will take place 
during the school day free of charge on April 19th.. Our 
sophomores will hopefully be able to take the Pre-ACT 
free of charge again this year as well on April 18th.  
 
 
PSAT: Some students took the PSAT on October  12th.  
The results will be mailed to the school in December and 
will be distributed to students.   Scores will also be availa-
ble online through the College Board. 
 
Anyone wishing to take the ACT on a national testing date, 
should visit act.org to check dates, prices and to register. 
 
If you would like to take the SAT, please visit collegeread-
iness.collegeboard.org. 
 
Financial Aid 
 
The FAFSA priority filing deadline for Montana schools is 
December 1st.   
  
If you missed our FAFSA Night, you can attend a Virtual 
FAFSA Night help by the University of Montana.  Stu-
dents do not need to be attending UM to attend.  They are 
offered are November 9th and November 30th at 6:00 p.m. 
via Zoom.  http://umontana.zoom.us/j/2482306737 
 
Frenchtown continues to participate with My Student in 
Need - http://www.mystudentinneed.org/.  My Student in 
Need is a way for Frenchtown school staff to anonymously 
post student needs such as school supplies or winter coats.  
Community members and donors are able to view the 
needs and fulfill them if they are able.                
                      
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
In addition to My Student in Need, there are other re-
sources available to families in need.  Please let the coun-
selors know if you have a need so we can connect you to 
the appropriate resources. 
 
With assistance from Tamarack Grief Resource Center, the 
counselors will deliver suicide prevention lessons to all 
students In January..   

 The behaviors listed below may be signs that some-
one is thinking about suicide. 

 Talking about wanting to die or wanting to kill them-
selves 

 Talking about feeling empty, hopeless, or having no 
reason to live 

 Making a plan or looking for a way to kill themselves, 
such as searching for lethal methods online, stockpil-
ing pills, or buying a gun 

 Talking about great guilt or shame 

 Talking about feeling trapped or feeling that there are 
no solutions 

 Feeling unbearable pain (emotional pain or physical 
pain) 

 Talking about being a burden to others 

 Using alcohol or drugs more often 

 Acting anxious or agitated 

 Withdrawing from family and friends 

 Changing eating and/or sleeping habits 

 Showing rage or talking about seeking revenge 

 Taking great risks that could lead to death, such as 
driving extremely fast 

 Talking or thinking about death often 

 Displaying extreme mood swings, suddenly changing 
from very sad to very calm or happy 

 Giving away important possessions 

 Saying goodbye to friends and family 

 Putting affairs in order, making a will 
If these warning signs apply to you or someone you know, 
get help as soon as possible, particularly if the behavior is 
new or has increased recently. 
(nimh.nih.gov/health/topics/suicide-
prevention/index.shtml)  

 

 

 

6-12 Counselors’ Corner  

Robyn Richardson 

Rachel Laughnan 

http://www.ftsd.org
http://www.mystudentinneed.org/


6 

 

 



7 

 

Frenchtown Families --- 

It is crazy to think that I have been this group of student’s 

principal for six or seven years from early primary to mid-

dle school.  In a school district as big as Frenchtown 

School District, this is a very uncommon event at the prin-

cipal level.   I really would like to thank the students and 

families for this unique opportunity to be actively involved 

in your child’s education. 

As we move into Halloween, Thanksgiving, and Winter 

Break, it is always a challenge to get middle school stu-

dents to dress for the weather.  Just a reminder we will be 

going outside unless it is below zero/wind chill will be 

included in this factor.  It is more important than ever to 

get students outside on a daily basis. 

Important school information will be sent out in “Weekly 

Thursday” emails for the upcoming school week.  It is 

extremely important parents have a correct email in Infi-

nite Campus to receive the most up to date information 

from Frenchtown Middle School. 

Aaron Griffin 
Middle School Principal 
Frenchtown Schools  
 
Family/Teacher Conferences:   

 Wednesday, November 2, 2022 from 3:30 pm to 

7:00 pm. 

 Thursday, November 3, 2022 from 3:30 pm to 7:00 

pm. 

 No appointment necessary for conferences  

 Early Release (12:30 pm) on Wednesday-Thursday, 

November 3-4, 2021 

 No school on Friday, November 4, 2022 

 
Enrollment Trends 

 FMS has had no students move since the start of the 

academic school year. 

 FMS has had four new students since the beginning of 

the academic school year. 

 No out-of-district students have been taken this aca-

demic year. 

 
Sports Update 

 MS Football:  Both the 7th/8th grade football teams 

only lost one game this year.  Football in MS is be-

coming more difficult each year many schools are 

only having one team due to low participation num-

bers. 

 MS Soccer:   MS soccer  competed hard this school 

year with many close games.  Adding 6th graders to 

the mix to play helped increase numbers for two 

teams.   

 MS Cross Country:  MS cross country par ticipat-

ed in six races this year.  Both the boys and girls 

teams finished many of these races in first or second 

place as a team. 

 MS Volleyball:  FMS 8th graders win the Copper 

League Tournament.  Mrs. Rugg’s 8th grade team and 

Ms. Quinn’s 7th grade team were undefeated heading 

this volleyball season. 

Caught Being a Champ 

CAUGHT BEING A CHAMP: Robbie Tillotson (8th 
grader at FMS), has worked hard with his attitude, positive 
behavior, and his academics this school year. Mrs. Rausch, 
Ms. Luth, Deputy Rasmussen are proud of him and his 
attitude toward school! It is great to have him back in 
FTSD after being in Billings for a couple of years! Robbie 
is the son of Bob and Lela Tillotson of Frenchtown. 

CAUGHT BEING A CHAMP....6th Grader  David 
Brant was nominated for this award by Mr. Dwyer! David 
has been working extremely hard on his school work and 

organization since the start of the year. David is the son of 
Sammi and Keith Brant. 
Science Fun 
Students in 7th grade science at FMS enjoyed learning 
about osmosis by investigating how water affects a gummy 
bear. Students carefully measured their bears before and 
after soaking them in water, made observations, analyzed 
their data and completed individual lab reports stating their 
findings. This experience is building their science inquiry 
skills and helping them to learn by doing! 
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Are you interested in traveling to Peru next summer?  Attend the informa-
tional meeting November 2nd at 6:00 in the high school auditorium.  See the 
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 Safety at Frenchtown South Campus 

Frenchtown Staff have been working hard to keep our team 

visible outside of the building. Each staff member has been 

setup with a safety vest that they wear when they are out 

and about on the playground, at the drop-off/pickup loop 

or taking kids on fieldtrips. These vests have been rolled 

out with an incentive plan centered on collecting different 

pins with district logos. Staff earn pins for having their vest 

or safety clothing on while on duty or outside with stu-

dents. This is a fun way to motivate staff as well as a way 

to kick of our new safety protocols.   

 

Rock Climbing Sessions 

Rock climbing session 1 and 2 are under way and about 

half way through. Sessions 3 and 4 will start after the 

Christmas Holiday. The first 30 kids that are in the classes 

are doing a great job learning the ropes and some being 

second time climbers has helped them to be classroom 

leaders in each session. Thanks you Mr. DiFulgentis for all 

you do for our climbing kids at FTSD! 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Music Xylophone and Recorders 

Students in 5th grade are having a blast in music learning 

new instruments. Students are learning how to play multi 

part songs using xylophones. This is a great way for stu-

dents to learn how different tones work together to create 

music. Also, recorder karate is under way in 4th grade. This 

is a fun way to learn how to read music while being recog-

nized for the hard work they are putting in! 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
PE Kids Going Above and 
Beyond 
 
The Frenchtown Elementary/
Intermediate PE program is now 
handing out AWARD stickers to 
kids on a daily basis for being 
extra AWESOME in PE 
class.  We appreciate all the 
extra effort from students that go 
above and beyond! Great job 
Frenchtown Students who were 
selected. 
 
 
5th Grade Math 

5th grade students are working on averaging and that incor-

porates data collection with some addition and division. 

Mr. Warren’s classroom has been a fun place for kids to 

really learn and expand on their math skills in a safe and 

positive environment. 
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PE Students of the Week K-5! 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

MAP Testing 

Fall MAP testing is complete. Students and teachers have 
now had the opportunity to go through and look at their 
scores as well as set a target for the rest of the school year. 

We will be testing again in the winter and spring. Great job 
teachers getting this completed  

Tomato Soup and Grill Cheese 

Mrs. Harvey’s class had the opportunity to use the toma-

toes from her classroom garden to make tomato soup and 

grilled cheese sandwiches in their class. What a fun day 

for Ms. Harvey’s class. Thank you to our parent volunteers 

for cooking and helping during lunch. 
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Veterans Day 
We would like to invite the community to come spend 
Veterans Day with us at the South Campus on November 
1, 2022 to honor those both past and present that are serv-
ing in our armed forces. We will be putting on a ceremony 
that will include a flag walk from the golf course to the 
Intermediate School gym with all 2nd grade students stat-
ing at 9:30am. Then, grades 2-5 will be in the gym putting 
on a ceremony for our Veterans with a special guest 
speaker. Finally we will cap off the event with coffee and 
pie for Veterans from 11:00-11:30 in the gym.  We are 
looking forward to see anyone that attends on November 
11th.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Fundraiser Closes With A Day Of Awesome! 
Kids grades K-8 had the opportunity to participate in the 

day of awesomeness across the district. Each grade level 

got 2 hours with their friends and classmates on an obsta-

cle course that took up half the Intermediate Field. Thank 

you students for all your hard work in the fundraiser and 

PTA for setting everything up. Most of all thank you com-

munity of Frenchtown for your support of our PTA fund-

raiser  
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Gifted and Talented Fieldtrip 
The Intermediate GT group was able to visit the historic 
homestead of Elizabeth and Guy Ressler in the upper 
Nine Mile. There they learned about the Homestead Act 
of 1862 and the requirements of proving up a 
claim.  They were able to participate in several activities 
that might have been done in the period, such as cooking 
in a dutch oven, turning homemade ice cream, preserving 
pickled beans, and tying a quilt.  They also learned how 
the restored cabin was saved by firefighters from the 2000 
wildfire in the area.  We would like to thank local land-
owner, Betty Thistead for teaming up with us and making 
the hands-on learning experience possible. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Hello Frenchtown Families, 
Fall is upon us.  Hope you are enjoying the beautiful 
weather, colors, and activities that fall brings.  Please 
make sure to keep in touch with your child's teacher, the 
front office for any changes in address or phone numbers, 
and keep lunch accounts with a positive balance.   
Parent teachers Conferences are November 2-3. Please 
use this link to schedule time with your child’s teacher: 
https://www.myconferencetime.com/frenchtownelem/ If 
you need assistance with scheduling please contact the 
front office at 406-626-2620.  

Please make sure to watch the Tuesday Envelopes each 
week for upcoming events at the school. This month if 
you are able please support the Holiday Food Drive, all 
food donations go to local families in need.  

Also, always make sure to sign in at the office before 
proceeding to the classroom for any reason. If you are 
needing to talk to your child's teacher, please make sure to 
reach out through the teacher's designated classroom com-
munication system to set up a time to visit. Drop ins are 
difficult with all students walking through the door at the 
same time. Our first priority is safety in the school and 
not every student or teacher knows who you are, so if you 
have an orange tag, students and staff know you have 
checked in. I know this may feel like an inconvenience, 
we need to follow this safety protocol. Please stop by the 
office or call if you have any questions or concerns.   
We have a lot of cars in and out of our parking lots before 
and after school.  If you would like to walk 
your child in or pick up, please park in the 
designated parking lots. If you are drop-
ping off and picking up at the curb, please 
make sure to pull all  the way forward 
before stopping. We are trying to keep the 
traffic in continuous motion to move as quickly and as 
safely as possible. Thank you for your consideration and 
grace to each other as you navigate both parent pick up 
loops.   
Thank you for helping make our school community a 
great place to learn and grow. We are fortunate to have so 
many wonderful families, staff members, and students. 
We are an amazingly big school with a small town feel. 
Thank you for taking care of each other, please let us 
know how we can best support you.  Have a wonderful 
November.   

 
Take GREAT care, 
Jodi Hall 
PK-3 Elementary Principal 
406-626-2620 
jodihall@ftbroncs.org 

PK-2 Counseling 
Students have been learning all about Big Problems and 
Small Problems.  Big Problems are problems that are 
heavy and hard to carry and need a grown up that we trust 
to help us.  We often feel scared, worried, or have a sense 
of fear that someone or something is about to get hurt.  
Small Problems mean "I can fix it myself."  This sense of 
independence in using strategies to fix a small problem is 
important in fostering independence and confidence in 
social structures.  Students are learning strategies like: 
walk away, talk it out, wait and cool off, apologize, ig-
nore and asking someone to please stop.  Students will 
continue to follow the Kelso curriculum for the following 
six weeks.  He is a fun frog who really does help us learn 
ways to solve small problems. 

 
In October the counseling department will also kick of 
Red Ribbon Week, October  25th thru the 28th.  Stu-

dents will learn resilience skills against pres-
sures that encourage use of stimulants and 
alcohol.  Students in the PK-5 will be prac-
ticing these resilience skills in a series of 
activities that promote connection to our 
community, our school, our class, and our 

families.  These connections, acknowledging them and 
strengthening them, are important in rooting skills so that 
saying no to alcohol and stimulants are easier.  Students 
will be participating in dress up days to easier explore 
these connections as well.  We are also kicking off our 
Holiday Food Drive dur ing RRW.  Our Holiday Food 
Drive will last for three weeks and all food donated will 
stay local to help all of our families right here in French-
town for the Thanksgiving Food Bas-
ket.  The 3rd grade will complete anoth-
er year of Dry Food Dominos,  which 
was a huge hit last year, and we are 
hoping to make the Dry Food Domino even longer this 
year! 

Working as a school counselor, for the families and with 
the staff at Frenchtown, remains such an honor!     
 
Safety at Frenchtown South Campus 
Frenchtown Staff have been working hard to keep our 
team visible outside of the building. Each staff member 
has been setup with a safety vest that they wear when they 
are out and about on the playground, at the drop-
off/pickup loop or taking kids on field trips. These vests 
have been rolled out with an incentive plan centered on 
collecting different pins with district logos. Staff earn pins 
for having their vest or safety clothing on while on duty 
or outside with students. This is a fun way to motivate 
staff as well as a way to kick off our new safety protocols. 
3rd Grade  
We are firmly into the first quarter of school and we are 
enjoying your children! Our third graders are awesome! 
Speaking of awesome, we just experienced our first Day 
of Awesomeness. Our students enjoyed an afternoon of 
“on-the-move” activities thanks to the PTA and, of 
course, thanks to our parents for helping with the fund-

raiser homework! We are especially grateful for the 

PTA in third grade because they support our 

month-long IditaRead and Math Carnival projects 

in the spring by providing us with funds for all of 

our many prizes. Thank you! 

In PE this month, our students rode bikes and  

https://www.myconferencetime.com/frenchtownelem/
mailto:jodihall@ftbroncs.org
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learned a little about bike safety. They will revisit this ac-
tivity in the spring in preparation for our annual third grade 
bike trip at the end of the school year. Encourage them to 
ride their bikes throughout the year (snow permitting :) and 
remind them to protect their heads by wearing their helmet 
- we need their whole brain in class! 
 
Parent-Teacher Conferences are coming up. Be on the 
lookout for an email from your child’s teacher with a link 
to sign up. We are excited to tell you all the great things 
your third grader is learning!  

 

 

 

 

2nd Grade: 
2 nd graders are contin- uing to 
impress us with their excite-
ment about school this year! 
Daily, we are continu- ing to 
practice class-
room/school wide procedures in order for our students to 
be successful in all school settings. 
We have been reading different types of genres in reading 
that include realistic fiction,informational text, as well as 
fiction. These stories have taught us about fami-
lies/communities,dogs, silly spiders writing in diaries, 
bringing pets from home to the classroom, and a unit on 
monsters. Your child may share with you that our monsters 
went missing!!! Thank goodness that our missing posters 
brought them back to our classrooms! 
In math we finished our first unit test which reviewed all of 
the skills that we have learned thus far. We are continuing 
to practice basic math facts; adding and subtracting to 20. 
This is a foundational skill that students need to have in 
order to be successful in mathematics. Practicing at home 
will continue to strengthen your child’s fluency. 
Our school counselor, Ms. America started holding weekly 
classroom meetings in 2nd grade. Our students are loving 
these engaging meetings! Ask your child about a breathing 
strategy that they have learned. 
We look forward to continuing having fun and learning! 
1st Grade: 
First grade has had a great start to our school year and 
learning is in full swing. We are excited for our upcoming 
field trip to Fort Missoula. During this trip, we will learn 
more about the old school house and compare the educa-
tional experiences back then as to now. We will also be 
learning about the homestead cabin they have and compare 
living in the homestead to how we live now. Lastly, we 
will be bringing apples to press and make our own apple 
cider! This is always a crowd pleaser. Thank you to any 
parents who donated apples! 
The Day of Awesomeness was truly AWESOME! Thank 
you for the donations through our fundraiser and thank you 
to the PTA for planning it all and making it happen. The 
students had a blast. 

Reading: The first graders are reading level stories while 
working on their comprehension and fluency. They are 
also learning more phonemic awareness and practicing on 
their handwriting skills daily. It is always such a joy seeing 
the improvement from each student throughout the weeks. 
Math: The first graders are working on addition and sub-
traction relationships, learning equations in vertical forms, 
and learning different methods to solve equations such as 
the count-on method. 
We can’t forget about science, social studies, writing, art, 
music, library, and PE either! First graders are busy learn-
ing all of these subjects each week. We are so proud of 
their progress and work ethic. 
Thank you to all of the parents and families for your con-
tinued support for our students! 

Kindergarten 
In Ms. Geaudry’s 
classroom we had 
a very Spook-
tackular time! We 
started the month 
off by creating Fall 
scarecrows, learn-
ing about fire safe-
ty by watching a 
puppet show put 
on by the fire de-
partment, and then 
turned our focus on 
pumpkins, spooky 
crafts, and more! 
My students 
learned how to mix colors to create pumpkins, practiced 
counting with a 10 little ghosts craft, and we also did a fun 
classroom swap that focused on math and science activi-
ties!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mrs. Hollenback’s class had an awesome star t to au-
tumn this October! We started out the month learning 
about community helpers. We even had parent volunteers 
come in and share about their career and how they help the 
community. We also learned how we as kids can help our 
community. Our highlight of the month was the Fire De-
partment’s puppet show.. Even Smokey the Bear and 
Sparky the Fire Dog showed up! We talked a lot about the 
changing seasons and used leaves for science, counting to 
10, and making a leaf man.
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Mrs. Musso’s class had so much 

fun this October! We started by learn-

ing about jobs in the community. We 

got to meet firefighters, cops, doctors, 

and business owners. During this time 

we also talked about fire safety, and 

were so excited to attend a fun puppet 

show teaching us how to be safe. 

Next, our school resource officer, 

Officer Rasmussen, read us a book and taught us about his 

job. We then learned about our five senses, and did many 

experiments with each sense. A week full of pumpkins 

followed, and we explored them by cutting one open, 

touching its insides, and labeling all its different parts. Of 

course, we had to end the month of October by celebrating 

Halloween. We made many Halloween related art projects, 

and finished the month off with our own Halloween party.  
At the beginning of October is Fire Prevention Week. Mrs. 
Spoharski’s class took that as an oppor tunity to review 
fire safety and practice what happens if there is a fire. We 
even got to see a puppet show and meet firefighters! We 
then spent some time learning about the lifecycle of pump-
kins, studying different characteristics of pumpkins and of 
course did some pumpkin painting! We ended the month 
with some fun Halloween crafts and activities. The class 
favorite is when they got to draw what Mrs. Spoharski 
should be for Halloween. 
 
In the month of October Mrs. Grout’s class learned all 
about fire safety and participated in a fire safety puppy 
show which was a blast! We learned about community 
helpers and had the school resource officer, officer/fire 
fighter of public safety, and a nurse visit our classroom.  
We also talked about Autumn and did some fun crafts with 
leaves, measured leaves and talked about the different 
types of leaves that can be found in the fall. We learned 
about the life cycle of a pumpkin and painted our own 
pumpkins. We learned about bats, spiders, and scarecrows. 
We also had a ton of fun with Halloween.  
 
Transitional Kindergarten with Mrs. Peters 
Everyday is filled with fun here in TK. We have been ex-
ploring fall by 
learning about why 
leaves change col-
or. We worked 
with our 4th grade 
buddies to create a 
tree project that 
represents each 
season. We’ve tried 
our hand at cooking 
by making apple 
crisp, and we have 

enjoyed lots of pumpkiny fun!  
We love working together! Building a giant lego house 
that we can fit inside was definitely a highlight for every-
one. We’ve also been hard at work creating our handprint 
alphabet with awesome additions like L for llama and F for 
flamingo. We can’t wait to continue learning and growing 
each day! 

In Ms.Kilgore’s 
Kindergarten the 
fall season kicked 
off with discover-
ing why leaves 
change colors and 
making some au-
tumn tree art. We 
learned about fire 
safety with an in-
formative and fun 
puppet show from 
the Fire Depart-
ment. We talked about being part of communities and 
gathered with other Kindergarten classes to hear from 
community helpers. We then investigated pumpkins, 
swapped classes for math and science activities and had an 
amazing week of Halloween crafts and fun! 

AWESOME 

Thank you families and friends for supporting our 
school! 
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Frenchtown PTA News  

 

 PTA Fundraiser  
The PTA Fall Fundraiser is all wrapped up for this 
year! Thanks to all the parents that helped their 
kiddos get the emails and texts out there!!! Our 
schools will greatly benefit from your participation! 
Stay tuned for updates on projects that your efforts 
will help fund in the future!  

 PTA Nov Meeting  
The next PTA meeting is Wednesday November 9th, 
2022, at 4:30 pm at Old Bull Brewing in French-
town. We have four meetings and four events every 
other month throughout the school year. Please 
come and join us and support our kids and the local 
business community.  

 PTA Craft Fair  
Come out to the Frenchtown High School Saturday, 
December 3rd from 9a-3p for our Craft Fair event!! 
Get your small business shopping done here and 
WIN DOOR PRIZES!! Food trucks will be on site 
for lunch and volunteer to help out and get a free 
entry into any door prize of your choice! Contact 
lbieberpta@gmail.com to volunteer!  

 AmazonSmile Program  
The PTA is seeing a great return from our teachers, 
families and friends who have registered for our 
AmazonSmile program. If you have not, please take 
a moment to sign up for our schools to get credit for 
your everyday shopping via Amazon. Please follow 
the instructions below to register so we can start 
seeing the benefits of shopping online: 1. Sign in to 
smile.amazon.com on your desktop or mobile phone 
browser. 2. From your desktop, go to Your Account 
from the navigation at the top of any page, and then 
select the option to Change your Charity. Or, from 
your mobile browser, select Change your Charity 
from the options at the bottom of the page. 3. Select 
a new charitable organization to support. 4. Search 
for 5587 Frenchtown PTSA For more information 
about the AmazonSmile program, go to 
http://smile.amazon.com/about  
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Frenchtown School District Newsletter 
PO Box 117 

17620 Frenchtown Frontage Road 

Our mission is to foster effective learning in a safe environment where students, parents, staff 
and the community share in a commitment to life-long learning and responsible citizenship. 

District Office            406-626-2600 
Elementary Office            406-626-2620 
Intermediate Office            406-626-2622 
Middle School Office           406-626-2650 
High School Office            406-626-2670 
Transportation Office         406-626-2610 

We’re on the   Web! 

www.ftsd.org 
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